
Acting Principal’s Report 
Todd Woodfine 

“Excellence Through Opportunity” 
 

Dear Parents and Friends, 
 

 
Kyabram P‐12 College are excited to be upgrading and modernising several areas 
across the school with two Victorian School Building Authority (VSBA) projects 
with the predicted date of compleƟon and handover is September 2023. 
 
The new Ky P‐12 Central area will boast a new Wellbeing Hub.  This space will 
see students able to access Wellbeing Staff, Chaplains, Youth Worker, Mental 
Health PracƟƟoners, Koorie EducaƟon Support Officers, and will be accessible to 
all students. This area will also provide space for visiƟng OccupaƟonal Therapists 
and other services. The Wellbeing Hub includes a central break out area, rooms 
for one on one meeƟngs, with privacy and access to the outdoor courtyard and 
gardens.  
 
Ky P‐12 Central will also host a new administraƟon area which will provide a 
centralised office for students, parents and staff across P‐12. This area will see 
our AdministraƟon Staff and Principals working together to achieve the vision of 
the new college since the incepƟon of the merger.  
 
Also included in the upgrade will be a new library with both tradiƟonal books as 
well as ebooks, other electronic resources, an internet access area and a space 
for our staff across the college and our community to collaborate.  
 
The College Council are also happy to be including a new canteen for students 
with separate areas and undercover eaƟng spaces for our Primary and 
Secondary secƟons of the college.  
 
The current Senior Building will be refurbished to improve acousƟc quality and 
provide more break out spaces for both staff and students.  
 
The Lone Pine tree at the college will also see a move and the College Council 
have been working closely with our local Legacy Group and specialised tree 
removalists to find a suitable place for this important tree.  Lone Pine will move 
forward on the Fischer Street zone, to conƟnue to take pride of place at the 
front of the College entrance.  
 

Important dates 

 
 

20th June 
7‐12 Girls and 10‐12 Boys 

Netball at Kyabram 
 

23rd June 
Year 8 and Senior Basketball at 

Echuca 
 

Gr 1/2 Fauna Park Excursion 
 

VCE Geography Field Trip 
 

VSSEC Unit 4 Chemistry 
Excursion 

 

24th June 
Last Day Term 2  

2:20pm dismissal 
 

11th July 
First Day Term 3 

 

13th July 
Junior Boys Footy at Nathalia 

 

18th July 
Junior Girls Footy at Nathalia 

 

Intermediate Girls Footy at 
Nathalia 

 

5th August 
7‐12 AthleƟcs  

 

1st September 
Year 7/Intermediate Basketball 

Girls/Boys at Echuca 

 

Term 2 Issue 2 

“Kyabram P-12 College 

is a Child-Safe School” 

Follow us on Social Media 
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Term 2 Issue 4 



Attitudes to School Survey 
The Aƫtudes to School Survey was offered to our students from Year 4 to Year 12 to complete online from 2nd  
May to 10th June 2022. 
 

As part of our strategic planning, our staff uƟlise student voice as a means to improving student engagement, 
wellbeing and quality instrucƟon. We will review our student survey results to find out what your child thinks of 
our school and gain an understanding of students percepƟons and experience of our college. Our school will 
uƟlise the survey results to plan programs and acƟviƟes to further enhance your child’s educaƟon, engagement 
and wellbeing at our college. 
 

Reports 
Semester 1 reports will be available for students, parents and carers at the end of next week. Both 
student achievement and progress is included in the report. 
 

This includes a teacher judgement against the achievement standards, assigned as a score, that 
accurately reflects where each student is along the relevant learning conƟnuum for all curriculum 
areas taught during the reporƟng period.   
 

As this will be our final newsleƩer for the term, I would like to acknowledge and appreciate the support that all 
of our staff, students and families have displayed throughout this term. I hope everyone has a safe and relaxing 
holiday. 
 

 

Todd Woodfine 
Todd.woodfine@educaƟon.vic.gov.au 

 
 

7-12 Campus Principal Report 
Louise Mellington 

As we head into our term break, I would like to thank our students and staff for their input into learning this past 
semester. To our parents too, a big thanks, as you support your child’s learning at home. Semester One reports 
will be available for you to read by the end of Semester on Compass. If you do not have a login, please contact 
our College office to receive this. I encourage both students and parents to read the feedback and act on the 
areas for improvement, in conjuncƟon with the class room teacher. 
 

Uniform – your support is needed 
In Term 3 we need to see all students IN FULL SCHOOL UNIFORM. Whilst we have the majority of our students 
wearing correct school uniform, we do have a number of students who are wearing hoodies. These are not part 
of our school uniform (the Year 12 hoodie is an excepƟon) and need to be leŌ at home. Students in hoodies will 
be asked to remove them. We have a new College beanie which looks great, with a number of students wearing 
it. Again, I ask if you are having difficulty sourcing uniform items, please contact the College.  
 

Yard Cleanliness 
It would be great to see parents having conversaƟons with their child around having pride in our school grounds. 
We have quite a lot of liƩer that is just dropped on the ground, even when a bin is close by. We are aiming for 
zero rubbish laying around in Term 3. 
 

10-12 Practice Exams 
This week our Year 10 and 12 students have been compleƟng pracƟce exams. These exams have 
given students  a good insight into what it is like to sit exams in strict exam condiƟons following 
VCAA rules. It has also got them used to siƫng for extended periods of Ɵme. Our students have 
had a fantasƟc aƫtude towards their exams and they are to be congratulated on their efforts. 
 

Louise Mellington  
Louise.mellington@education.vic.gov.au 
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Primary Principal’s Report 
               Billy Barnes 

Reports 
Your child’s report is a means for us, as an educaƟonal insƟtuƟon, to not only inform children, and their 
respecƟve families of how they are progressing, but to also indicate what they have accomplished, areas for 
future growth and, most importantly, how we can work together for the educaƟonal, social, and emoƟonal 
development of the children. On Thursday 23rd June, school reports are scheduled to go live on Compass for all 
families to access.   
 

Football 
Next week, our Grade 5/6 boys football team travel to Moama to compete in a Campaspe football tournament 
against schools from around the region. Students involved in this event please ensure you arrive on Ɵme ready 
to go and have the appropriate sporƟng aƫre for the day. Good luck to Mr Ross and his team of champions – I 
am confident you will make us all very proud.   
 

Planning Week 
To conclude the term, the students will have their all‐specialist subjects occur on the same day. This gives the 
teachers an opportunity to collaborate and construct learning programs for Term 3. Please see below the days 
each year level is scheduled for their ‘Planning Day’.   
Monday 20th – Year 5/6 Learning Community   
Tuesday 21st – Year 1/2 Learning Community  
Wednesday 22nd – Year 3/4 Learning Community  
Thursday 23rd – Prep Learning Community   
 

Thank you  
I would like to thank our staff, students, and parents for the work you have all been involved in throughout this 
term. Once again, your resilience was on display for all to see as you transiƟoned smoothly into and out of 
remote learning and kept up to date with the many restricƟons put in place.   
 

I would like to wish everybody a happy and safe holiday. Term 3 commences on Monday the 11th July.  
 

Billy Barnes 
William.barnes@educaƟon.vic.gov.au 

Primary Values Awards 
Congratulations to the Weekly Values Award winners. 

 

 

 
 
 

Spectacular Times!!! 
Sue Meeking 

Our team for State Schools Spectacular is in rehearsal beginning a fabulous musical journey to John Cain Arena, 
Melbourne, in September 2022. 
 

Our community is warmly welcomed to join in by purchasing Ɵckets to be in the audience. A terrific display of 
song, dance and live orchestra music is promised. A great opportunity, in Melbourne, for a musically educaƟonal 
and fun family ouƟng. 
 

Tickets are on sale via Ticketek:     www.Ɵcketek.com.au/spectacular 
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Monday 6th June 



P-12 Sports Report 
Kaitlyn Souter, Kelsey O’Neill 

 

3/4 Winter Sports  
We hosted the 3/4 Winter Sports on Thursday, 2nd June. The smiles say it all, it was a fantasƟc day. Mrs 
Parkinson did a great job organising the day for our students and it was wonderful to see all of our visitors.  

 
 

5/6 Winter Sports  
We were lucky enough to parƟcipate in the 5/6 winter sports Friday, 
3rd June.  Students combined with those from other local schools and 
parƟcipated in Euro handball, Netball, AFL 9’s, Soccer and Basketball. 
Everyone had a great day and a big thank you to Ms Parkinson for 
helping to organise our students for this day.   
 

 

 

Fun Run 
CongratulaƟons to all students who received prizes from the fun run. Students raised 
$9,337.00 all together. A massive congratulaƟons to Charlie who had the highest 
fundraising of $390.00. 

 

Sporting Schools 
We would like to thank all of our students who were a part of our netball SporƟng 
Schools program. We would also like to thank our coaches for taking this program ‐ 
Kelsey, Sharee, Jemma, Zerlina and Miss Laffy.  
 

We hope all students enjoyed the program and would like to thank BenneƩ’s Sports for 
supporƟng our SporƟng Schools program with discounted netballs for all parƟcipants. 
We hope everyone conƟnues with netball, including pracƟsing their skills at home. 
 
 

Intermediate Football  
Our Year 9 and 10 boys had a great but cold day at Rochester on 7th June. We would like to 
thank all the year 8s who stepped up to the challenge and played in Intermediate team as 
well. Also like to thank our umpires Miller and Nathan.  All of our students showed our 
school values proudly. Thanks Mr Coƫer for coaching them.  
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Community News 


